
ATTACHMENT XII-D 
 

ATTACHMENT XII-D: Telephone System  
 
Suggested Motion: Approve the recommendation to install a new district-wide 

telephone system  
 
Recommended Action: Approve the motion 
 
 
RELATED INFORMATION: 
 
Attached are the proposals for a new voice over IP (VOIP) telephone system for the district. This 
system will allow us to upgrade both the day to day telephone services and the emergency 
communications abilities within the district.  
 
We began consideration of this project in 2011 as the district doesn't have a telephone system, 
but a mismatch of several systems that are at best at the end of their natural lives. This will also 
allow for better use of our existing phone lines and will potentially allow us to reduce our 
monthly telecommunications costs.  
 
One of the concerns raised in reviewing the Newtown, Connecticut shooting was that none of the 
calls received by the 911 dispatchers actually came from the school's land lines, they all came 
through cell phones. It is important that the telephone system within the district is functional and 
responsive in the case of an emergency. One of the keys of the system is that any 911 call made 
by the system can also be routed to selected staff within the district (in addition to going to the 
911 call center), so we can react more quickly to emergencies. This will also allow for Enhanced 
9-1-1 which isn't currently supported by our phone systems, but has been considered a core 
requirement for schools and businesses since the late 1990s. The system will also be able to 
integrate into any entry security system we use to allow staff to open doors for visitors, etc. via 
their phone instead of having to run to the building secretary's desk to do so.  
 
The final scope of work also includes the ability to integrate the system to broadcast over the 
existing analog PA systems within the buildings. This will allow us to provide that PA capacity 
without having to purchase an additional $80,000 to $104,280 in digital paging equipment. We 
are recommending the Syn-Apps Announcement software instead of Informacast, as the license 
process is easier to manager with the former. Both will allow for announcements and bell 
schedules to be sent to multiple devices, etc.  
 
We received three proposals after working directly with CISCO's engineering staff to determine 
a scope of work and bill of materials. Each of the companies came out and did a site review and 
in some cases came out on multiple occasions.  
 
Vendor Base Bid inclusive of 3 years of service & support 

PDS $181,573.50 
NetTech $159,133.09 
Ticomix $157,729.55 
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